
I think there is a little confusion about the RIF situation, so please note the following:


1) The May 15th deadline pertained to non-tenured staff.  
· If a non-tenured member was RIF'd due to budgetary reasons, they are not entitled to a Donaldson Hearing.

· Also, unfortunately, they do not have recall rights.  This means, that the BOE doesn’t have to rehire the non-renewed non-tenured member if the position is re-established. 


2) If a member was not rehired due to reasons other than the current budget situation, then the member would be entitled to a Donaldson Hearing.  I sent out information pertaining to the Donaldson Hearing several weeks ago to all of the ARs, so, if a member was let go for reasons other than budgetary, they should see one of their ARs.  PLEASE NOTE THAT THE DONALDSON PROCESS HAS VERY STRICT TIMELINES.  I BELIEVE THE MEMBER HAS 10 DAYS FROM FRIDAY TO CONTACT THE BOARD OFFICE.


3) The Board Office has 10 days from the day that the town council presents their official recommendation, which our board received last night.  Hopefully, they will make their decisions as soon as possible so we are not kept in limbo.


4) The Board Office has to provide 60 days notice to RIF a tenured member.  If a tenured member is RIF'd and believe they have bumping rights over someone else, they should contact me immediately.  In addition, tenured staff has recall rights if the position they held is re-established. 

As I find out more information, I will pass it along.  Thank you for your patience.

~ Tony
